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Barbers’ Board Meeting 
Monday, June 10, 2019 
─ 
A meeting of the State Board of Barbers was held on Monday, June 10, 2019 on the 2nd floor conference room at the Department of Labor, Licensing and Regulation building located at 500 North Calvert Street, Baltimore, Maryland 21202. 
Board Member Attendees 
Mr. Phillip Mazza, President, Barber Member
Mr. Andrew Campbell III, ​Barber Member 
Mr. James Dickerson, Barber Member 
Ms. Alberta H. Fisher, ​Barber Member 
Dr. Brenda Gould, Consumer Member
Mr. Derick L. Ausby, Sr., ​Barber Member 
Mr. Derris Gray, ​Consumer Member 
Other Attendees 
Ms. Erica Lewis, ​Executive Director 
Mr. Christopher Hawkins, Deputy Director
Mr. Eric London, ​Assistant Attorney General 
Absent  
None
Agenda 
Quorum Announced and Meeting Called to Order—Chair
A quorum was announced and the meeting was called to order at 10:10 AM by Mr. Phillip Mazza, President. 
Approval of Agenda 
Mr. Phillip Mazza, Chair, asked for a motion to approve the agenda. Mr. Derrick Ausby made this motion, and it was seconded by Mr. Derris Gray. The agenda was approved. 
Approval of March 11, 2019 Minutes 
The Board took a moment to review the minutes for the March 11, 2019. Chairman Mazza asked for a motion to approve the minutes. Mr. Gray made a motion and Mr. Ausby seconded, the minutes were approved.
New Business 
Introduction to New Staff
Ms. Erica Lewis, Executive Director, advised the Board that we have a new consumer member to the Board, Dr. Brenda Gould. Dr. Gould is an Assistant Professor in Nursing Education at Coppin State University. She expressed her excitement about learning more about the barbering industry and bringing a fresh perspective to the Board. The Board warmly greeted her and thanked her for her contribution.
PSI School Overview 
Ms. Erica Lewis, Executive Director, gave a review of the PSI meeting that she and Mr. Christopher Hawkins, Assistant Executive Director attended in White Marsh, Maryland. They were able to sit with Testing Raters and look at the statistical data of exams in Maryland.  It was reported that there has been improvement across the Board with chemical scoring on the Barber Theory portion of the exam. Chairman Mazza noted he would like to be invited to future meetings as a representative of the Board.
Legislative Updates- House Bill 1021

Mr. Eric London, Assistant Attorney General, presented House Bill 1021 to the Board. This bill authorizes up to three students enrolled in public school barbering courses to work in a barbershop under the supervision of each licensed master barber, instead of just one student. Under the bill, a barbershop may hire two additional students per licensed master barber, once each student has completed 850 hours.
Curriculum Approval: Barbertory Academy of Maryland

Mr. Christopher Hawkins, Assistant Executive Director, advised the Board that the curriculum for the Barbertory Academy of Maryland has been approved by the Curriculum Committee and the Maryland Higher Education Commission (MHEC).

Derris Gray
Director Lewis advised the Board that Mr. Derris Grays’ first term has expired and he elected not to renew for a second term. Ms. Lewis thanked Mr. Gray for his consumer perspective and his dedication to the Board. The Board wished Mr. Gray great success in his future endeavors.
Executive Session 11:54am-12:12pm

The Board went into Executive Session at 11:54AM to seek legal counsel on protocols for Board Meetings. At 12:12PM, the Board came out of Executive Session.
Old Business

Inspection Report

Ms. Michelle Macer, Licensing Supervisor, noted that there were 12 new applications received in May and 60 inspections conducted. The Board currently has 3 outstanding inspections and 7 inspections have been assigned for the month of July.
Assignment of Complaint Committee
Mr. Derrick Ausby volunteered to represent the Board along with Mr. Andrew Campbell on the Complaint Committee.
Public Comment 
Ashwin Ferguson
Mr. Ferguson addressed the Board to receive further explanation of House Bill 1021.
Charles Riser
Mr. Charles Riser addressed the Board to advocate for Cosmetologists to teach Barbers and vice versa. He suggested the Board contact Maryland Higher Education Commission (MHEC) to amend the current Barber regulations.
Jerre Northington
Mr. Northington addressed the Board to agree with Mr. Riser concerning the benefits with cross-training, as he noted that there is a gap between chemicals and coloring. He also referred to House Bill 1021 and thought it would be beneficial to clients and students to receive that training.

Adjournment 
There being no further business before the Board, Mr. Phillip Mazza asked for a motion to adjourn the meeting. Mr. James Dickerson made this motion, and it was seconded by Mr. Andrew Campbell seconded. The motion passed, and the meeting was adjourned at 12:39 P.M. 
APPROVED BY: _________________________________________ on September 9, 2019. 
